
From: Leigh LeMoine <LeighLeMoine@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Morris, Stevesmorris@aging.sc.gov

Date: 1/15/2017 4:08:48 PM
Subject: FW: Briefing

Attachments: Lieutenant Governor Meeting Briefing.docx

Hi Mr. Morris,

I'm following up on this meeting briefing from January 6, 2017 for the Lt. Governor.

Thank you,
Leigh

From: Leigh LeMoine
Sent: Tuesday, January 10, 2017 9:46 AM
To: 'smorris@aging.sc.gov' <smorris@aging.sc.gov>
Subject:

Hi Mr. Morris,

Mr. McMaster asked me to send you the attached template and if you could please provide back to him your notes 
from the meeting on Friday, January 6th at USC with Bill Kirkland, Nelson Mullins & AARP. Ideally, this task will be 
completed by close of business when you attend a meeting with the Lt. Governor.

Please let me know if any questions.

Thanks,
Leigh

Leigh LeMoine
Deputy Chief of Staff for Administration 
Office of the Lieutenant Governor 
(803) 734-2083
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